
State of New Mexico 

Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department 

Michelle Lujan Grisham 
Governor 

Sarah Cottrell Propst 
Cabinet Secretary 

Fernando Martinez, Acting Director 
Mining and Minerals Division 

Todd E. Leahy, JD, PhD 
Deputy Secretary 7008 0500 0001 4875 1792 

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

June 13, 2019 
Frank Adelo, President 
Upper Pecos Watershed Association 
P.O. Box 140 
Pecos, NM 87552 

RE: Request for Public Hearing - Tererro Exploration Project, Permit No. SF040ER 

Dear Mr. Adelo: 

The New Mexico Mining and Minerals Division ("MMD") received your letter, dated June 17, 2019, 
requesting a public hearing on the applicat ion for a Part 4 regu lar exploration permit for the Tererro 
Exploration Project, by Comexico LLC. The proposed exploration project is located in Santa Fe 
County, New Mexico. 

We have determined your request for pub lic hearing as timely pursuant to 19.10.9.904.A NMAC. 
MMD shall conduct a public hearing on the application for the application for Permit No. SF040ER; 
however, a date for the public hearing has not yet been set. MMD will advertise the date, time and 
location of the public hearing pursuant to 19.10.9.904 .B NMAC. 

We thank you for the comments in your letter. Written comments may be submitted up to the close of 
the hearing record, and you are welcome to submit further detail regarding your concerns. Please 
contact me at 505-476-3435, or David Ohori, of my staff, at 505-476-3432, with any questions. 

Si~ 

Fernando Martinez, Director 
Mining and Minerals Division 

cc : Patrick Sigli n, Exp lorat ion Manager, Comexico LLC 
Hol land Shepherd, Program Manager, Mining Act Reclamation Program ("MARP") 
Dana David, Assistant General Counsel, EMNRD 
David Ohori, Permit Lead, MARP 
MARP File (SF040ER) 


